
After over a year of bargaining, the finish line is finally in sight. 
The Alberta Labour Relations Board tentatively scheduled our 
arbitration hearings for June 17 & 18, when an independent 
arbitrator will consider the union’s and employer’s arguments 
about what your collective agreement should include. 

The arbitration board will consider the broader seniors-care 
and healthcare industry and economic factors when making 
their decision. All we’ve asked for since the beginning of 
bargaining was an agreement comparable to other AUPE 
first contracts in seniors care, so we believe this process is 
favourable for members.

The arbitration board will include one union nominee (Kathie 
Milne), one employer nominee (Bob Bass) and one chair 
(John Moreau). When the board decides on your collective 
agreement, its decision will be final and binding.

If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out.
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CHARTWELL BARGAINING TEAM MEMBERS:
GREISBACH 
Bernie Kelly bkelly58@shaw.ca or 780-717-9130 

HERITAGE VALLEY 
Ben Kiwang ysagada1972@yahoo.com or 780-885-3210 

AUPE RESOURCE STAFF
Merryn Edwards Negotiator
780-952-1951 or m.edwards@aupe.org 

Guy Quenneville Membership Services Officer
780-237-8253 or q.quenneville@aupe.org 

Michelle Szalynski Organizer
403-634-8262 or m.szalynski@aupe.org 

Celia Shea Communications
780-720-8122 or c.shea@aupe.org


